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March 27, 2014

Federal Communications Commission
Authorization and Evaluation Division
7435 Oakland Mills Road

Columbia, MD 21046

Attn:  OET Dept.

Ref: FCC Class Il Permissive change for FCC [ID: MCQ-XB900HP

Applicant: Digi International Inc.

Dear Examiner,

This is to request a Class Il Permissive change for FCC ID: MCQ-XB900HP originally granted on 14
September 2012.

The change under this application is to update the power amplifier front-end module. The
manufacturer revised their chip to improve a performance issue, but the new version is fundamentally
the same and pin compatible with the original chip. Our carrier PCB remains unchanged and the
associated circuit is likewise unchanged except that one matching inductor was changed in value

from 9.1 to 6.8nH.

| attest that the certified device will not be capable of ad-hoc mode operation outside of the grant
conditions.

Sincerely,
oy s B
Paul Dahl

Manager, RF Hardware



